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6th December 2024 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I wanted to say a huge thank you to all of the amazing parents who helped to organise and run our Christmas Fair this year.  It 
was such a lovely event, with fabulous stalls and refreshments. The school was heaving with happy families—thank you to  
everyone who came along to support the event, including Father Christmas!  Special thanks to the Rock Choir and our          
children’s choir for singing so beautifully and putting us all in the Christmas Spirit.   
 
This morning 3M performed their class assembly all about Ancient Egyptians.  We learnt about mummification, Egyptian Gods 
and hieroglyphs and were entertained with some Egyptian dancing.  A fabulous assembly—well done to everyone involved. 
 
Christmas Events 
Please remember to send your child in with a Christmas Jumper and £1 donation on Wednesday (11th) as it’s our Christmas 
Dinner and Jumper Day. 
Children in Years 3 & 4 are off to see the Woking Panto on Thursday afternoon, with Years 5 & 6 going on Friday afternoon. 
We have our KS1 Christmas Productions going on during the week on 16th December.  Mark, Cafe2U, is going to be in the top 
carpark on Monday 16th and Tuesday 17th December for parents to buy a hot drink. Perfect before watching the KS1 morning 
performances.  
 
Times Table Rockstars 
In our most recent Times Table Rockstars Battles, Year 3 were the winning year group against Year 5, and Year 4 were the    
winning year group in their battle against Year 6. 
Congratulations to the ‘most valuable players’ who scored the most points for their team:   

Year 3: Avyukth, Chloe S & Poema 
Year 4: Cecilia, Holly & Jonathan 

Year 5: Abi, Adele & Jack 
Year 6: Caidence, Noah & Freddie 

 
Safeguarding Awareness for Parents & Carers - England Football Learning  
Safeguarding is about creating safe environments and preventing children from experiencing harm or abuse. Its core mission is 
comprised of the measures institutions take to protect young people and children. Football is by far the most popular sport in 
the country, particularly among teenagers and children.  England Football's learning faculty has designed a short safeguarding 
course for parents. The course is designed to help parents make an informed choice, about the footballing infrastructure in 
which children are enrolled. The course explains the vital role of safeguarding within the sporting sphere, and is well worth a 
look. If interested in this e-seminar, please follow the link here:  
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 
With kind regards 

 
 
 

Mrs J E Harrup 
Headteacher 

https://learn.englandfootball.com/courses/safeguarding/safeguarding-awareness-for-parents-and-carers


Dates for your diary 2024-25 

Autumn Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November  

Friday 29th 9.00am 6L Class Assembly 

Friday 29th 10am—PTA—Hedgerow Planting 

Saturday 30th 2-5pm—PTA Christmas Fair 

December  

Monday 2nd KS1 Christmas Pantomime experience 

Thursday 5th 9am Rocksteady Concert—Thursday bands 

Friday 6th 9.00am 3M Class Assembly 

Tuesday 10th 9am Rocksteady—Tuesday bands 

Wednesday 11th Christmas Dinner and Jumper day 

Thursday 12th KS2 Pantomime visit—Woking Theatre 

Friday 13th KS2 Pantomime—Woking Theatre 

Monday 16th 9.15am—KS1 Christmas Production Dress Rehearsal 

Monday 16th 2pm—KS1 Christmas Production 

Tuesday 17th  9.15am -KS1 Christmas Production 

Tuesday 17th 2pm—KS1 Christmas Production 

Wednesday 18th Christmas Carol Concert Years 3 & 4 

Friday 20th 1.15pm End of Term 



Dates for your diary 2024-25 

Spring Term 

January  

Monday 6th First day of term 

Thursday 9th 9.00am—Prospective Parent Tour 

Friday 17th Local Governing Committee Meeting  

February  

Friday 7th 6G Class Assembly 

Friday 14th 4J Class Assembly 

Friday 14th PTA Non Uniform Day—Love What You Wear 

17th-21st Half Term 

Monday 24th INSET Day 

March  

Friday 7th 9.00am Rock Steady Concert (Friday bands) 

Weds 12th  Local Governing Committee Meeting 

Friday 14th 5T Class Assembly 

Tuesday 18th 9.00am Rock Steady Concert (Tuesday bands) 

Friday 21st 1M Class Assembly 

Thursday 27th  9.00am Rock Steady Concert (Thursday bands) 

Friday 28th 1B Class Assembly 

April  

2nd-4th Year 6 Residential to Avon Tyrell 

Friday 4th 1:15pm End of Spring Term 



Congratulations to the Lionesses this week:  
Rebecca (KS1), Ellen (LKS2) & Bella (UKS2) 

Congratulations to the recipients of a 

WOW certificate this 

week:  Thomas W, Violet 

& Louis M (4D) 

 

 

 

 

Star of the Week 

 

 

 

Effort  

Award 

 

 

 

Values  

Award 

Oak Lucy Rafferty Krushnal 

Ash Anna Vinson Sienna 

1B Hashim Lenny Ruobing 

1M Ohene Julia George 

2M Ellen Loggie N Sammy 

2T Joziah Mikael Jannat 

3B Finlay Fatimah Isaac 

3M Priyam Eddie Sarah-Luisa 

4D Mila Thomas Natalia 

4J Jimmy Abdul Leo 

5M Harriet Maria Harry 

5T Mia Oscar T Kaylah 

6G Bowen William Harriet 

6L Jeremy Olivia Lucy 

Congratulations to our Super Spellers 

this week:  Isla-Rose & Jonathan (4D) 

(4D) 



 



 

 

Phonics  
Why not make phonics fun for your child. Draw/print out a picture of 
Father Christmas and add some ‘tricky words’ or sounds they are learn-
ing. You can even have these repeated a few times on the picture,     
depending on their ability. Then use some cotton wool to cover up the 
sound/tricky word after they have completed it.   
 
Natalie Paice 
Trainee Teacher 
Year 4 

French Connections 

Year 4 received another letter from 
their friends in France. They had SNOW 
last week! The French children built a 
snowman and an igloo - it sounded 
fun. They are also very proud of    
themselves, because their class won 8 
out of 9 medals in an athletic competi-
tion in Plessis Robinson. We want to 
send them one more letter before the 
end of term - to wish them Joyeux   
Noël !   



 

Athletics Club 
What a productive and most enjoyable morning training session at Hoe Valley High School.  A mighty big thank you to all 
concerned, for making this a really great opportunity for our Athletes, to experience a Sportshall 'taster!'  Mrs Living 
worked extremely hard to plan an impressive series of events for the children.  Our gratitude to all the parent helpers who 
assisted at the stations, as well as accompanying the children on the walk back to school, making the morning run   
smoothly.  We are appreciative of Mr Finch, P.E lead at Hoe Valley, and his team of Sports Crew for all the help                
received.  We are excited and encouraged by the success of this event and look forward to forging a great athletic          
relationship with HVHS in the months to come.  
















